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Trunk or Treat at Kids Kottage  
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Respite 
 
 
 

Respite funds have been 
approved again for 7 days use 
between July 1st, 2022, through 
June 30th, 2023.  Respite funds 
can be used for true respite 
(babysitting) with an approved 
provider or inclusive respite 
such as a family 
vacation.  Please reach out to 
Heather Wenker at 
hwenker@washoecounty.gov 
or 775-432-4973 with any 
questions or if you are 
interested in being on the 
respite list to help, thank you! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Both forms are attached to 
this email for your 

convenience and can be 
found on the Just In Time 

QPI Website. 
Qpinevada.org under the 

Washoe tab. Once you are 
at the Washoe Tab click on 

Caregiver Resource & 
Support and scroll down to 
RESPITE. There you will 
find both forms as well as 

additional information 
regarding respite. 

mailto:hwenker@washoecounty.gov
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TBRI® CAREGIVER TRAINING: Washoe County and Rural 
Nevada 

  

 

• TBRI® Introduction & Overview 
October 25th & 27th, 2022 | 6pm-9pm each day 
Virtual training via Zoom 
  

• Complete TBRI® Caregiver Training Series 
November 14th-18th, 2022 | 10am-2:30pm each day 
Virtual training via Zoom 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AMAZING TRAINING OPPORTUNITY! 

• TBRI® Introduction & Overview 
March 28th & 30th, 2023 | 6pm-9pm each day 
Virtual training via Zoom 

•  
• Complete TBRI® Caregiver Training Series 

Fridays in April 2023 (4/7, 4/14, 4/21, and 4/28) | 9am-3pm each day 
Virtual training via Zoom 
REGISTER 

 

https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/z8mDC31vN8s2GjOWTxj7y6?domain=raisethefuture.us10.list-manage.com
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Licensing Updates 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

WCHSA Licensing workers now only use 
their County issued cell phones and no 

longer have desk phones 
 

- Codi Soap: 775.842.1992 
- Jessica Shepherd: 775.622.6919 
- Anastasia Cooper: 775.560.7773 
- Tracey Rodriguez: 775.737.8123 
- Barbara Jaime: 775.842.1704 
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David 
13-years-old 
100% FREE 

David is longing for a forever family. This 
genuinely thoughtful boy is wise beyond his years 
and full of personality.  He loves to please others 
and is an excellent big brother who takes pride in 
looking out for his little brother.  
David’s favorite super-heroes are Batman and Black Panther.  His favorite food is sushi 
and his favorite dessert is ice cream.  Foods he simply will not eat are tomatoes, sweet 
peppers, zucchini and mushrooms.  Although David admits if mushrooms are on his 
pizza, he won’t pick them off.  David says he is a dog person but will tolerate cats if 
they’re loving and cuddly.  David loves building Legos and will talk for hours about the 
ones he’s already built as well as those he’d like to.  David likes to play video games 
and dreams of one day having his own Xbox Series X and or a PS5. 
David is hoping for a two-parent household where he is the only child.  His forever 
family will love him unconditionally, while providing a safe, structured environment 
where he can grow, thrive and heal.   
Check out the link below to watch David’s Have a Heart episode which aired on 9/7/21 
- https://www.kolotv.com/video/2021/09/07/have-heart-meet-david/   
If you’re interested in learning more about this amazing boy please contact Tawnya 
Robertson at trobertson@washoecounty.us  

 
Kyler 

13-years-old 
100% FREE 

Kyler is described as a happy, articulate, active young 
man! He finds joy in drawing, playing football and 

going to church/youth groups.  He also loves, singing, 
dancing and learning new instruments. He adores his 

younger siblings and is an excellent big brother. 
 

To see his Have a Heart video from KOLO 8 News 
Now click on the link below: 

https://www.kolotv.com/content/news/Have-a-Heart-
Meet-Kyler-508160191.html  

 
If you would like more information about Kyler, please contact Tawnya Robertson at 

trobertson@washoecounty.us 
 

Interested in Adoption? 

https://www.kolotv.com/video/2021/09/07/have-heart-meet-david/
mailto:trobertson@washoecounty.us
https://www.kolotv.com/content/news/Have-a-Heart-Meet-Kyler-508160191.html
https://www.kolotv.com/content/news/Have-a-Heart-Meet-Kyler-508160191.html
mailto:trobertson@washoecounty.us
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Did you know we have internal Placement Support Team Meetings? 
 
The Placement Support Team meeting is a multidisciplinary team that 
meets weekly to discuss placement stability and what additional supports 
may be helpful to our resource parents.  
 
This meeting includes licensing, clinical workers, QPI liaison, placement 
workers, caseworkers, supervisors, coordinators & the FEC. During this 
meeting the team discuss specific cases and what immediate help can be 
provided and if there are any community resource could help the children 
and/or resource family.  
 
The goal for this meeting is think out of the box on ways to help our 
children and families.  

 
 
 
Greetings! On November 1, 2022, we will have a live Profile Party via Zoom. Please join us to learn  
about some of the amazing & lovable children for whom we are looking for amazing & lovable  
homes! You will find the Zoom link in your inbox.   
Participation in Profile Parties provide The Agency with an opportunity to become more familiar with  
prospective families' strengths, goals, expectations and how these align with the needs of the children. 
Families who wish to be considered as adoptive resources for children coming into recruitment are 
 encouraged to regularly attend these events.  
If you have questions, please do not hesitate to reach out.   
 
Mitch Matthews, LSW – Family Manager – Children’s Division mmatthews@washowcounty.us  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Placement Support Team Meetings 

Profile Party 
 
 

One of our very own WCHSA foster/adoptive parents Lauren Dees has a 
nonprofit to help support foster / relative/ kin/ adoptive or birth 
families!  
 
The Moses Project can help families with clothing, furniture, basic 
necessities, anything a child might need!  
 
If you are in need of anything or have donations, please reach out to 
Lauren Dees at 775.857.7924 
 
Find more on the Northern Nevada Moses Project by going to their 
website- www.nnmosesproject.org   

Northern Nevada Moses Project 

mailto:mmatthews@washowcounty.us
http://www.nnmosesproject.org/
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Reno Rodeo Closet 
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Center Street Front desk: 775.785.8600 
 
Emergency After hours number: 1.833.900.7233 
    In case you have an emergency that occurs after hours please call. 
 

Administration: 
Division Directors:  

 Cara Paoli  
 Ryan Gustafson  
 

Coordinators  
 Amy Sandvik-  asandvik@washoecounty.gov  

o Child Care licensing, Licensing, Recruitment & Training, Adoptions 
 Kim Martin-  ksmartin@washoecounty.gov  

o CQI, Training Unit 
 Shannon McCoy-  smccoy@washoecounty.gov  

o Permanency 
 Stacy Lance-  slance@washoecounty.gov  

o Clinical, FEC 
 Tammi Williamson-  twilliamson@washoecounty.gov  

o Assessment 
 

Assessment / Permanency: 
 

Assessment Supervisors 
 Amber Hurtado-  ahurtado@washoecounty.gov  
 Cassie Pasley-  cpasley@washoecounty.gov  
 Denise Tyre-   dtyre@washoecounty.gov  
 Jennifer Bascom -    jbascom@washoecounty.gov  
 Jennifer Kelly-  jlkelly@washoecounty.gov  
 Kacie Schwin-  kschwin@washoecounty.gov  
 Kassi Morris-  kmorris@washoecounty.gov  
 Megan Aguayo -  maguayo@washoecounty.gov  

 
Permanency Supervisors 

 Julia Nesser -  jnesser@washoecounty.gov  
 Kasey Pomerleau -  kpomerleau@washoecounty.gov  
 Melony Elam -  melam@washoecounty.gov  
 Natalie Miller -  nmiller@washoecounty.gov  
 Rocio Lopez -  ralopez@washoecounty.gov  
 Scott Sheldon -  shsheldon@washoecounty.gov  
 Steven Canale -  scanale@washoecounty.gov  
 Tara Sterrett -  tsterrett@washoecounty.gov  

 
Adoptions: 

 
Supervisors 

 Emily Smith- esmith@washoecounty.gov  
 Jessie Valencia – jvalencia@washoecounty.gov  

 
Placement Support, Recruitment & Training: 

 
Supervisor  

 Laura Caprioli- lcaprioli@washoecounty.gov  
 
R&T Staff 

 Brenda Silis – bsilis@washoecounty.gov  
 Mitch Matthews - MMatthews@washoecounty.gov  
 Myra Yeargan – myeargan@washoecounty.gov  
 Tawnya Robertson – trobertson@washoecounty.gov  

 

 
Foster Care Services Front Desk: 775.337.4470 
 
Foster Care Licensing Supervisor:  
 

Melissa Coates: 775.815.3827 
 

Licensing team: Call or text 
Codi Soap:   775.842.1992 
Barbara Jaime:  775.842.1704 
Jessica Shepherd:  775.622.6919 
Anastasia Cooper:  775.560.7773 
Tracey Rodriguez:  775.737.8123 

 
Relative Support: 
 

Ana Bassett- abassett@washoecounty.gov  
Marci Hlade - mhlade@washoecounty.gov  
 
Placement Support 
 

Heather Wenker - hwenker@washoecounty.gov  
Katie Proctor - kproctor@washoecounty.gov 
Sandra Espino: sespino@washoecounty.gov   
 
SFC Support  
 

Mele Peaua - mpeaua@washoecounty.gov  
Rayna Labarry- rlabarry@washoecounty.gov 
 
Post-Adoption Support  
HSA-PostAdoptionServices@washoecounty.gov 
 

Erika Meszaros - emeszaros@washoecounty.gov  
Mary Encarnacion- MEncarnacion@washoecounty.gov  
 
QPI Liaison: Kylee Spring: 775.530.1646 

kspring@washoecounty.gov 
 

 
Family Engagement Center (FEC): 775.352.3230 

905 E Prater Way, Sparks, NV 89434 
Corner of Prater and Howard 

 
FEC Supervisor 
 Jesse Brown - jbrown@washoecounty.gov 

 
Engagers:  
 Betty Sharkey- BSharkey@washoecounty.gov  
 Kin Minor - KMinor@washoecounty.gov  
 Leona Lopez - LLopez@washoecounty.gov  
 Mayra Quiroz - MQuiroz@washoecounty.gov  
 Olivia Lynch - olynch@washoecounty.gov  
 Patty Daniel - pdaniel@washoecounty.gov  

 
Medical Unit: 775.284.2763 

Children’s Advocacy Center (CAC)  
2097 Longley Lane, Reno, NV 89502 

next door to Kids Kottage 
WCSD Liaison 

 Keri Pruitt - KPruitt@washoecounty.gov  
 

WCHSA Directory 

mailto:asandvik@washoecounty.gov
mailto:ksmartin@washoecounty.gov
mailto:smccoy@washoecounty.gov
mailto:slance@washoecounty.gov
mailto:twilliamson@washoecounty.gov
mailto:ahurtado@washoecounty.gov
mailto:cpasley@washoecounty.gov
mailto:dtyre@washoecounty.gov
mailto:jbascom@washoecounty.gov
mailto:jlkelly@washoecounty.gov
mailto:kschwin@washoecounty.gov
mailto:kmorris@washoecounty.gov
mailto:maguayo@washoecounty.gov
mailto:jnesser@washoecounty.gov
mailto:kpomerleau@washoecounty.gov
mailto:melam@washoecounty.gov
mailto:nmiller@washoecounty.gov
mailto:ralopez@washoecounty.gov
mailto:shsheldon@washoecounty.gov
mailto:scanale@washoecounty.gov
mailto:tsterrett@washoecounty.gov
mailto:esmith@washoecounty.gov
mailto:jvalencia@washoecounty.gov
mailto:lcaprioli@washoecounty.gov
mailto:bsilis@washoecounty.gov
mailto:MMatthews@washoecounty.gov
mailto:myeargan@washoecounty.gov
mailto:trobertson@washoecounty.gov
mailto:abassett@washoecounty.gov
mailto:mhlade@washoecounty.gov
mailto:hwenker@washoecounty.gov
mailto:kproctor@washoecounty.gov
mailto:sespino@washoecounty.gov
mailto:mpeaua@washoecounty.gov
mailto:rlabarry@washoecounty.gov
mailto:HSA-PostAdoptionServices@washoecounty.gov
mailto:emeszaros@washoecounty.gov
mailto:MEncarnacion@washoecounty.gov
mailto:kspring@washoecounty.gov
mailto:jbrown@washoecounty.gov
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mailto:LLopez@washoecounty.gov
mailto:MQuiroz@washoecounty.gov
mailto:olynch@washoecounty.gov
mailto:pdaniel@washoecounty.gov
mailto:KPruitt@washoecounty.gov


OCTOBER 2022 NEWSLETTER 
 

PAGE 12 

 

Resources  
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

BIGGEST LITTLE BABY 
Previously the Nurturing Nest, Biggest Little Baby is a birth and 
parenting community that offers a variety of free classes from 
pregnancy and childbirth to yoga.  They also offer free weekly 
circles of support, toddler playgroups and breast-feeding circle to 
mention just a few.   
  

A CHILD’S WORLD 
Offers a community support group for parents of  
children with attachment or trauma issues.   Receive one hour of 
training credit per group attended. Groups are the 3rd Tuesday of 
each month from 7-8:30p.m. (excluding December). Please RSVP 
to Sharon Willams at least 1 day in advance at 322-4650 or 
Sharonacwoffice@att.net.   

  

WANDA’S BABY CLOSET 
Have you ever heard of Casa de Vida? They’re a great resource for 
our teen moms. What you may not be aware of is Wanda’s Baby 
Closet who works in collaboration with Casa de Vida providing 
free baby clothes and supplies to our bio and foster parents.  For 
information on how to access this amazing resource or to help 
your bio parent call (775) 329-3211. 
  

KIWANIS CLUB 
Has great bikes and accessories available at discounted prices!  
Contact them at (775) 337-1717 or check out their website above. 

  

FREE TUTORING! 
If your youth needs tutoring, please reach out to Joseph at Sierra 
Association of Foster Families (SAFF).  As a reminder, SAFF can 
tutor students of all ages who are foster, adopted and/or have 
reunified.  
  
 

RENO VOLLEYBALL CLUB 
The Reno Volleyball Club is willing to offer discounts to children 
and youth in WCHSA foster care who would like to play 
volleyball. For more information, visit their website or contact 
Cindy Lawrence at 775-313-4124 or RenoVBC@aol.com.  
  

SOCCER SPROUTS 
The Reno Sportsdome is offering discounts to foster youth who 
 have an interest in soccer! For more information contact Shannon 
at sprouts@renodome.com.  
  

RAISE THE FUTURE 
Offers several webinar options on their website for families  
regarding adoption and foster care topics. View their main Classes 
and Training page as well as their Upcoming Classes. In addition, 
they also have a free lending library.  They offer a wide variety of 
books with topics ranging from; exposure, grief & trauma healing, 
mental illness, sexual abuse, special needs adoption, books for 
children and more.  Visit their website above or call 1-800-451-
5246 to learn how easy it is to borrow and return. 
  

NEVADA EQUINE ASSISTED 
THERAPY (NEATS) 
If you’re interested in learning more about NEATS and how their 
 services can help you or a youth in your home visit their website 
or  call Laurie at 750-9823. 
  

HEAD START 
Has openings!  The Community Services Agency (Head Start, 
State Pre-K and Early Head Start) would love to talk to you  
if you’re interested in early education for your 0-3 or 3-5-year-old.  
 Contact Megan Jack at (775) 786-6023 ext. 207 or 
mjack@csareno.org. 
  
 

http://www.nurturingnestreno.com/
https://www.achildsworldtherapy.com/
mailto:Sharonacwoffice@att.net
https://casadevidareno.org/pages/wandas-baby-closet
http://www.kiwanishbikes.org/
https://www.educatefosteryouth.org/
mailto:JoeyGalata@gmail.com
http://www.renovolleyballclub.com/
mailto:renovbc@aol.com
http://renosportsdome.com/soccer-sprouts/
mailto:sprouts@renodome.com
http://www.utahadopt.org/
https://www.adoptex.org/classes
https://www.adoptex.org/classes
https://www.adoptex.org/classes/upcoming-classes
http://www.nevadaequineassistedtherapy.com/
http://www.nevadaequineassistedtherapy.com/
https://csareno.org/
mailto:mjack@csareno.org
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